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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

                                                                      October 22, 2019
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in Regular Session, Tuesday, October 22, 2019 in the Commissioners Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were, President Paul George, Commissioner Kevin Boyd and Commissioner Dan Gregory. Also present were Bobbie Abel, Auditor, Attorney Dave Lett, Tim Kinder, Director Martin County Alliance, Vickie Wathen, Martin County Census, Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal, Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer, Gerald Montgomery, Clerk, Tim Hunt, HWC, Kathy Collins, Martin County Community Corrections, Terri Alcorn, Administrative Assistant Martin County Highway, Leo Padgett, Superintendent Martin County Highway, Bob Herzog, Matrix.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:34 pm. 

The minutes from the regular meeting of October 8, 2019 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd , a second made by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  President George abstained.
Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory with a second made by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Gerald Montgomery, Clerk, presented CSI Contracts for approval.  A motion to approve the 2020 CSI contracts in the amounts of $13,450.00, $1,140.00 and $10,928.10  was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor, motion passed.
Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections, submitted an amended budget for the Department of Correction base grant.  The base grant increased $7,310.00 and the jail treatment program increased $974.00. A motion to approve amended budget was made by Commissioner Gregory, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor, the motion passed.
Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer, entered the Sheriff Department report.  There are currently 85 inmates with 25 being from Vigo County.

Leo Padgett, Superintendent Highway Department, submitted the bi-weekly work report.  The interested parties of the previously named Stimulus building requested a change in responsibility  of a portion of Freeman Road. The Commissioners chose to leave as it is.  The Highway Department has changed to winter operating hours.  A discussion follow about a future auction of equipment.  Superintendent Padgett submitted a request to purchase a 2009, 4 wheel drive, ¾ ton Ford in the amount of $10,000.00 from Bailey’s. Commissioners advised to trade in one of the old trucks and bring the quoted price down to $9,500.00.  A motion to approve the purchase was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed. Quotes for the awning project at the Highway Department were submitted.  A motion to approve the quote submitted by Wagler & Sons in the amount of $4640.93 was made by Commissioner Gregory, seconded by Commissioner George.  Commissioner Boyd abstained. Motion passed.
Tim Hunt, HWC presented the award letter for the Community Crossings Grant.  The grant request was fully funded in the amount of $574,429.50. The federal bridge project on Brickyard Road was discussed.  They are expecting a call for the project by November 4, 2019.  Updates on various bridges transpired.
Jerry Earl, advised the Commissioners that the ditch along Red School Road was clogged with debris and formally requested that it be cleared.  The highway department will evaluate. 

Tim Kinder, Director Martin County Alliance, advised the Commissioners that he has a developer who is interested in purchasing the remaining property owned by the Commissioners in Westgate Technology Park.

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, submitted quotes for the upgrading of the Courthouse phone system and four satellite office systems. A motion to approve the upgrading of the phone systems submitted by Matrix with the cost of installation in the amount of $3,100.00 and the monthly phone service in the amount of $2,285.18 per month was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Gregory. All were in favor and the motion passed.  Commissioner Boyd requested that the Council be appraised of the Cyber Security Quote which was submitted by Auditor Abel.  Commissioner Boyd  would like the Council to be on board with the proposal before proceeding. After a discussion it was determined that Auditor Abel will present the quote to the Council during the next Council meeting.  Auditor Abel presented a contract for German American Insurance to carry a policy for Cyber Security.  The policy will cover up to $1,000,000.00 for $2,330.00 per year.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Gregory, seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.

Vickie Wathen, President Census Committee, verbally requested that the County help pay for printing of materials for the 2020 Census.  The Commissioners requested a quote to be submitted.

Important Dates: 
        Courthouse will be closed Tuesday, November 5, 2019 for Election Day

        Courthouse will be closed Tuesday, November 11, 2019 for Veterans Day

        Next Safety Meeting Wednesday, November 13, 2019  @ 9:00 am.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:06 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Next Commissioners Meeting will be Wednesday, November 6 @ 5:30  pm.
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